CITY OF LYNDON COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES MONDAY, JULY 25, 2016

Mayor Susan Barto called the Council Meeting to order at 6:00p.m. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Those present: Betsy Kramer, Kelly Kramer, Becky Ricketts, Mardy Sidebottom, Mary Watson and City Attorney John Singler. Carla Nalley and Cathy Robertson were absent.

A motion was made by Mardy Sidebottom, seconded by Mary Watson to approve the minutes of the June 27, 2016 Council Meeting. Motion carried unanimously. A motion was made by Betsy Kramer, seconded by Becky Ricketts to approve the minutes of the July 18, 2016 Caucus Meeting. Motion carried unanimously.

The Treasurer's Report was given and will be filed for audit. Balance for July 1, 2016 was \$4,368,720.02.

ORDINANCE #7-25-16- 1st Reading – Amending 2015-2016 Budget Ordinance #4-27-15A – A motion was made by Becky Ricketts, seconded by Mary Watson to have Mr. Singler give a first reading of Ordinance #7-25-16. Motion carried unanimously and Mr. Singler gave the first reading. The second reading will take place at the August Council Meeting.

AWARDING FENCE BID – A motion was made by Mary Watson, seconded by Becky Ricketts to award Raatz for the municipal grade cost of \$19,850. Ben Robertson from Sun Space asked if all the bidders supplied details on grade options and style and he requested open records on bidder information. The Mayor assured Mr. Robertson the details supplies from each bidder were comparable. She also stated the City Clerk will supply an open records form for him to submit. Following discussion, motion carried unanimously.

OTHER BUSINESS:

The Mayor announced Mary Watson has turned in her resignation letter as council member. She is moving out of Lyndon. A motion was made by Becky Ricketts, seconded by Betsy Kramer to accept her resignation. Motion carried unanimously.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:

The Mayor announced the next Caucus Meeting will be August 15^{th} and the Council Meeting will be August 22^{nd} , both at 6:00 pm.

OPEN FLOOR:

Darrell Messer, president of Whipps Mill Woods Condominiums association, inquired if the City would consider paying the dumpster service for the condo residents instead of having individual garbage receptacles. Discussion was held. Mr. Singler stated the City can service dumpsters although the City would want to designate a class of dumpster service and change the contract accordingly. A municipal order would need be approved that sets a policy that is uniform to the

class of dumpster service. The Mayor informed them there will be discussion of this matter at the next Caucus Meeting.

Amy Chavez, a resident of Millside Dr., expressed her concerned with dogs in her neighborhood running around unleashed. She asked if it was legal for pet owners to allow walking pets under verbal command. City Attorney, John Singler stated it is not legal and to call Louisville Metro Animal Control or 911 if it is a dangerous situation. Ms. Chavez asked if the leash law is on our website. The Mayor stated she thought it is on the website and the City can also remind residents through newsletter, Facebook and the City App.

ADJOURNMENT:	
There being no further business the meeting	g was adjourned at 6:19 pm.
ATTEST:	Susan Barto, Mayor
Stacey Woodward, City Clerk	